
 

 
   

 

 
  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

 
 

 
 

 

   
 

PORT COLBORNE 

Municipal Offices: 66 Charlotte Street   
Port Colborne, Ontario L3K 3C8 · www.portcolborne.ca 

T 905.835.2900 ext 106 F 905.834.5746  
E amber.lapointe@portcolborne.ca Corporate Services Department 

Clerk’s Division 

January 26, 2021 

Honourable Patty Hajdu Sent via E-mail: Patty.Hajdu@parl.gc.ca 
Federal Minister of Health 
705 Red River Road, Suite 3 
Thunder Bay, ON P7B 1J3 

Dear Honourable Minister: 

Re:  Resolution – Unlicensed and unmonitored cannabis grow operations 

Please be advised that, at its meeting of January 11, 2021, the Council of The Corporation of 
the City of Port Colborne resolved as follows:  

That Council support the correspondence item attached as Appendix B from the 
Township of Blandford-Blenheim regarding Cannabis Production. 

A copy of the above noted correspondence is enclosed for your reference. Your favourable 
consideration of this request is respectfully requested.  

Sincerely, 

Amber LaPointe 
City Clerk 

Encl. 

ec: Honourable David Lametti, Minister of Justice and Attorney General of Canada 
Honourable Bill Blair, Minister of Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness 
Vance Badawey, MP Niagara Centre 
Jeff Burch, MPP Niagara Centre 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Ontario Municipalities 
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Township of Blandford-Blenheim 

47 Wilmot Street South 
Drumbo, Ontario  N0J 1G0 

Phone:  519-463-5347 
Fax: 519-463-5881 
Web: www.blandfordblenheim.ca 

Appendix B 
Report 2021-07 

  

    
     

  

 

      
 

 
  
  

  
  

 
 

   

   
   

 

   
    

   

    
   

    

 

 
 

 

October 13, 2020 

Emailed to the Federal Minister of Health, Federal Minister of Justice and Attorney General, Federal Minister of 
Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness, Oxford MP, Oxford MPP, the Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario and all municipalities in Ontario. 

Re: Unlicensed and unmonitored cannabis grow operations 

Please be advised that at the Regular Meeting of Council on October 7th, 2020, the Council of the Township of 
Blandford-Blenheim passed the following resolution: 

Resolution Number: 2020-14 
Moved by: Councillor Nancy Demarest
Seconded by: Councill Bruce Banbury 

“That Whereas unlicensed and unmonitored cannabis grow operations have increasingly become a
problem in communities in Ontario as well as across the Country; and, 

Whereas these operations are allowed to establish with little or no consultation with the local
community and municipalities are often only made aware of their existence after conflicts arise with
neighboring land owners; and, 

Whereas loopholes in existing Federal legislation allow these large scale grow op’s to establish and 
operate without any of the regulations or protocols that licensed and monitored operations need to
adhere to, 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the Township of Blandford-Blenheim urges the Federal
Government to amend the legislation under which these facilities operate to ensure the safety and
rights of the local communities in which they are situated are respected; and, 

That this resolution be forwarded to the Federal Minister of Health, Federal Minister of Justice and 
Attorney General, Federal Minister of Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness, Oxford MP, Oxford
MPP, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and all municipalities in Ontario.” 

Regards, 

Sarah Matheson 
Deputy Clerk 
Township of Blandford-Blenheim 

http:www.blandfordblenheim.ca



